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The past year has been a good one for our beloved 
lake. Thanks to the vigilance of our boat monitor 
“Greeters” and the responsible care and concern of 
our boaters themselves, our waters remain milfoil 
free. Thanks also go to Barnet Select Board member 
Dylan Ford for her advocacy of our lake’s continued 
wellbeing, to the Select Board in its entirety and Town 
voters as well for their recognition and support of our 
community’s invaluable natural resource. 

The past year has been a good one for our Lake Harvey 
Association as well. Our 2017 membership currently 
stands at one hundred four. Members are more 
involved, donating time and dollars toward preservation 
efforts and our Association celebratory weekend events, 
and enjoying the multitude of benefits membership 
offers. Our dedication is great, our sense of connection 
strong, and the warmth of fun filled summer days and 
evenings with family and friends awaits and welcomes.

We have together accomplished a great deal. Our 
Trustees deserve our thanks and recognition: 

Jackie Sprague, environmentalist, watches over Lake 
Harvey waters and shoreline, efforts that benefit lakes 
throughout the state via her FOVLAP tenure, while 
fulfilling an array of LHA duties as long time past 
president and current VP/VIP. She and her husband 
Sherm (our resident tech advisor) will provide members 
webcam viewing of our lake year round on our website.  

Jan Parsons, our Secretary and Loon Chair, keeps our 
minutes and safeguards our treasured loons besides.

Dotti Turek, our Treasurer, has thoroughly organized our 
membership and provides a more detailed and accurate 
accounting of our finances than ever before, a time 
consuming undertaking and clearly a labor of love. She 
also helps with the boat parade, directory and more.

Jan Sherman runs the ever growing Ice Out Contest 
and Kayak Raffle, assists with the boat parade (and 
captains our lead LHA boat), tours the lake in search 
of new members and contributes innumerable and 
invaluable behind the scenes tasks and services. Her 
strong ties to the community and years of experience 
as past LHA president immensely benefit us all.

David Price diligently worked with Barnet Select Board 
member Dylan Ford to successfully obtain a significant 
grant serving our mission and lake. And his detailed 
lake map and directory now available to members only 
keep us up to date on who’s who and who’s where. 

Steve Adler liaised with the Barnet Select Board and 
spearheaded the process and subsequent Town voter 
support for ongoing funding of our vital boat monitoring 
program, illustrating what can be achieved when we 
work together toward a common goal.  

Robert “Red” Dufresne continues to work long and hard 
on our behalf on our dam issues. He and his wife Chris 
have taken over the wonderful Ice Cream Social event 
created by past Board member Julie Murphy and now 
enjoyed after the boat parade by young and old alike.

Gail Flynn, our Social Director, expands our membership 
and enhances our shared experience. Her creative 
ideas and memorable events such as a great Ice Out 
Goodbye or bingo party or the Karme Choling farm to 
table dinner mix fun, fine dining, laughter, friends and 
neighbors, and bring us all closer together.   

Natalie Kitchel brings a younger, proactive voice and 
energy, launching our new and exciting Facebook page, 
facebook.com/Lake-Harvey-Association. A “friend”!

Emil Pollak, our newest Trustee, adds an experienced 
and thoughtful presence to our meetings and Board. 

There is of course always more to do. Our website 
– www.lakeharvey.com - informs our members and 
welcomes new ones. By adding the ability to pay online, 
a webcam and map w/directory, more links and items 
of interest, our site will better meet those needs. And 
our newly created Facebook page further expands our 
reach. Visit us there, enjoy and share.

Come to our annual meeting July 8th, 10 – noon, 
and to our potluck pavilion party Friday evening, 
July 14th.  We look forward to seeing you there.

WELCOME TO SUMMER 
AT THE LAKE!

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE | Karla Cornelius
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LHA TRUSTEES

Karla Cornelius  •  President/Newsletter
802 633-2534	 561 512-2223
karlacornelius@comcast.net

Jackie Sprague  •  Vice President/
Environmental Chair

802 633-4994
jackie@sprague.org 

Jan Parsons  •  Secretary/ 
Loon Committee Chair

802 633-3174	 802 633-2298    
508 653-2131	 508 314-0922
jpeacham@aol.com

Dotti Turek   •  Treasurer
802 274-0010
dottiturek@myfairpoint.net

Gail Flynn  •  Social Director  
802 633-4455	 617 921-4467
Gailflynn00@gmail.com

Jan Sherman   •  Ice Out/Kayak Raffle/
Boat Parade/Outreach 

802 535-2832
westbarnet@hotmail.com

Steve Adler  •  Town Liaison 
802 633-4721	 802 633-3047
adlers4@sover.net

David Price  •  Special Projects/Grants 
dbp43@yahoo.com

Robert Dufrense  •  Ice Cream Social/
Environmental Committee

802 633-3711	 802 885-5207 
 red@dufrensegroup.com    

Natalie Kitchel  •  Facebook Manager
802 279-1826
harveyslakebunker@gmail.com

Emil Pollak
802 633-3669   
empnhvt@gmail.com

THANKS TO ALL THOSE WHOSE GENEROUS CONTRIBUTIONS 
HELP PRESERVE, PROTECT AND ENHANCE OUR LAKE:

Silver Donors ($100 or more)
Arthur & Kris Arnold      
Pete & Laurie Bedard
Ernie & Vivi Begin
Bill & Sharon Biddle     
Marguerite Bogle
Bev Brown
Don & Marsha Burke     
Stewart & Jeanne Butterworth
Michael Caccavo
Jean Chagnon
Dave & Edna Curtin
Steve & Debbie Dolgin
Bob & Chris Dufresne     
Ron & Lyn Graham         
Curt & Claire Groll
Constance Hare             

Richard Horn                  
Jill Jourdan
Howard Katz                   
Paula Kitchel                 
Charlie McAlpine             
Audrey Nester                 
Alex & Pam Oski
Jan Parsons
Emil & Elaine Pollak         
Archie & Deb Prevost      
David & Martha Price/Hill
Paul & Patricia Roboham     
Joe & Jane Rolland
Robert & Wanda Rossi
Joe & Christine Suyemoto
Bernd & Lea Weber
West Barnet Quick Stop

Lois White
Michael Wormser
Laura Zindel
Anonymous
Anonymous

Gold Donors ($250 or more)
Steve & Lisa Adler
Joe & Kaye Breidentein
Bernie & Gail Flynn
Susan Geraghty
Bob & Jane Perrin
Tom & Dotti Turek
Tim VanLeer
Anonymous

Platinum Donors  ($500 or more)

Harry & Karla Cornelius

A NOTE FROM THE TREASURER | Dotti Turek

Summer is upon us! Our membership stands at 104 households as of June 1st.

I want to thank all of you who responded to either the end of the year mailing or the ice out mailing and sent 
your membership in already. Annual dues remain at $25 per household and cover the 2017 calendar year. 
Just a reminder – the fireworks alone cost us $3,500, far more than dues can cover. Additional donations for 
our spectacular fireworks, vital lake preservation projects and whatever else is needed are always welcome, 
GREATLY appreciated and tax deductible. 

Also, I remind you that we are offering beautiful Lake Harvey notecards for sale. They are 5 x 7 in size, on a nice 
heavy card stock and are available in packages of 12 for $24, or can be purchased individually for $2.95 at our 
Barnet stores. If you are interested, feel free to email me directly – dottiturek@myfairpoint.net. Thanks!

SPECIAL THANKS TO... 

Tim VanLeer for his generous donation of a windsurfer, Jan Parsons for her kayak donation for our 2016 raffle, 
Brady Dindia of A BCD Creative for our newsletter design, Don Easter for his monitoring management, Kathy 
Wirthwein for her research and reports, Sherm Sprague for his website expertise and all others who have 
donated their invaluable time.
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IN MEMORIAM 

Thomas Lowell, 53, passed away on 4/30/17. He and his wife Sandy moved to Barnet from Waterford after their 
three sons were grown. They planned to build their dream house, and wished it to be on a special property that 
overlooked a beautiful lake. They found their perfect spot on Roy Mountain Road, high above Harvey’s Lake. His 
family has asked that Memorial contributions be made to our Lake Harvey Association.

GREETER PROGRAM UPDATE | David Price

The boat monitoring program – officially known as the Lake Harvey Public Access Greeter Program – took three 
major steps forward over the winter season. The Barnet Selectboard agreed to increase the special appropriation 
request for the program by $7,000, Barnet voters agreed to include funding for the monitoring program as a 
line item in the 2018 budget, and the Vermont Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) awarded the 
town a $7,840 Aquatic Nuisance Control grant to help offset the increasing costs of the program and fund certain 
improvements.

Association trustee Steve Adler appeared before the Barnet Selectboard at its first meeting of 2017. He presented 
a proposal by the lake association asking the board to [1] incorporate expenditures for the boat monitoring 
program as a line item in future town budgets and [2] increase funding for the program to $17,000 to cover the 
actual costs, which have risen an average of 3.5% per year over the past six years. The board agreed to both 
requests.

Each year since 2009 Barnet voters have approved a $10,000 special appropriation to help fund the greeter 
program. The town administers payroll for the greeters, who are town employees, and pays for electricity to run 
the power washer used to clean the boats. Mr. Adler, who also serves as town agent, reminded the board that the 
lake association has always reimbursed the town for expenses in excess of the appropriation. In 2016 the LHA 
reimbursement exceeded $6,100.

At the town meeting in March, residents voted to increase the annual funding to $17,000 and approved including 
the cost of the program as a line item in future town budgets. 

The Aquatic Nuisance Control Grant

In February Selectboard member Dylan Ford and association trustee David Price began work on an application for 
a DEC Aquatic Nuisance Control (ANC) grant. The grants are administered by Vermont’s Watershed Management 
Division and provide “financial assistance to municipalities and agencies of the state for aquatic invasive and 
nuisance species management programs.” Funding for the grants comes from a portion of the state motorboat 
registration fees and federal funds. Last year 38 ANC grants were awarded and since 1994 the program has 
supported more than 67 Vermont municipalities. 

The ANC grant awards were announced in early April. The grant money will help the Town of Barnet fund the 
following elements of the boat monitoring program:

 

A 

History of Success

Of the more than 800 lakes and ponds in Vermont, Lake Harvey ranks 19th in size with a surface area of 351 
acres and four miles of shoreline. It is one of the largest lakes in the state to remain free of plant and animal 
aquatic nuisance species, thanks to one of Vermont’s oldest boat access greeter programs and ongoing volunteer 
efforts. 

For the past 13 years the greeter program has successfully prevented any invasive species from entering the 
lake by boat. Originally implemented and funded by the Lake Harvey Association, the greeter program grew from 
a part-time volunteer effort into today’s six-person team providing coverage 12 hours a day from the weekend 
before Memorial Day until the weekend after Labor Day. 

Over the past seven years, greeters have inspected a total of 5,291 boats, kayaks, and canoes for a per-year 
average of 756 watercraft. In 2016 greeters worked a total of 1,350 hours to help keep the lake clean. The 2017 
grant award and changes in town funding will help preserve a perfect record and prevent the introduction invasive 
species for the foreseeable future.

Special thanks to Karla Cornelius, Dylan Ford, Don Easter, Christen Emerson, Ben Heisholt, Jan Sherman, Jackie 
Sprague, Dotti Turek, and Kathy Wirthwein for providing information used in the ANC grant application.

Hiring and training one additional boat greeter to 
complete the six-person team.

Purchasing and installing a new all-weather boat 
greeter booth.

Informing those who rent cottages on the lake about 
the aquatic nuisance risk and the importance of 
cleaning boats before they enter the lake.
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On Saturday, July 15th around noon, be sure to get 
out your binoculars, lounge chairs, umbrellas, lake side 
rafts and docks; then get ready to cheer and/or Boo.    
Rumor has it that Harvey’s Lake will be visited by the 
forces of good and evil.

Super heroes like Batman, Super Girl, Tom Brady & The 
Green Mountain Boys will magically appear near the 
boat launch only to be confronted by the likes of Freddy 
Krueger, Hannibal Lecter and maybe even Lucifer 
himself, all of whom may be lurking in the water near 
the town beach.   So if you are into taking sides, be 
sure to keep an eye out for:

The LHA Annual Boat Parade

Saturday, July 15th   [Rain Date: July 16th] 

This year’s Boat Parade Theme:     
Heroes, Heroines & Villains

Come join the fun!!   Conjure up a theme that will grab 
everyone’s attention!!  Get yourself a boat and decorate 
it.  Then meet us out at the point at:

12:15 p.m. (Non-motorized boats)

1:00 p.m. (Motorized boats)

BOAT PARADE | Don Burke 

Grand Prize:			  Beverly Hillbillies

2nd Place:				   Man on the Moon

3rd Place-Tie:		  The Beach Boys & Moon Landing

Most Humorous:	 Ed Sullivan Show

Most Original:		  Yellow Submarine

Best Decorations: 	Flower Power

BIG thanks for the gift certificates from the West Barnet 
Quick Stop or Barnet Store given to entrants!

BOAT PARADE SUMMER 2016 WINNERS

Photo credit: Cedar Rock Photos Photo credit: Cedar Rock Photos Photo credit: Cedar Rock Photos

Don Burke has retired as a Board member, but still promotes and organizes our awesome boat parade. He brought 
it back from the brink of extinction to a roaring success now enjoyed by participants and viewers alike.  
We love it, and Don!
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BOAT MONITOR REPORT | Kathy Wirthwein 

2016 monitoring began Friday May 27 before Memorial Day weekend and was ongoing 7 AM to 7 PM every day 
until September 12, the Sunday after Labor Day weekend. Then we added Sept 16 and 17, the last weekend days 
of good weather.

The 2016 836 boat total included 665 visiting groups. 376 of the boats were kayaks brought by about 205 visiting 
groups. Many kayaks come in pairs or groups up to 5. In 2010 to 2015 we monitored 644 to 851 boats

Among our 665 visiting groups 337 (or about half) were last in Harvey’s Lake either this year or last. (We noted 
60 of the 336 as last used in Harvey’s in 2015, probably an inaccurate number as we do not question or note this 
consistently.) The least risky visitors also included 92 boats used for the first time in 2016.

Boaters came here from at least 64 different bodies of water. (A few additional boats were from hard to write 
down out-of-state lakes.) Eight groups came from Lake Champlain, which contains every aquatic nuisance. Seven 
came from nearby Ticklenaked Pond, which now has milfoil. Other milfoil threats included Willoughby (13), Morey 
(4), Fairlee (7), Halls Pond (4), Memphremagog (3), Fern Lake (1). The Connecticut River was last used by 14 
visitors, Moore Dam by 12, and Marshfield Dam by 9. Weneed to watch The Connecticut River because it connects 
various lakes, and rivers flow. The not far trans-Canada Launch contains milfoil, and also some other locations.

This year the List of Vermont water bodies known to have “aquatic invasive species infestations” was updated April 
2016. But there are no obvious differences compared to 2015, which I described as showing large increases in 
various invasive species in my 2015 Annual Report. The Eurasian Watermilfoil infested water body list remains 96 
with Lake Champlain locations and Connecticut River locations each counted one time in this total. Water chestnut 
locations remain at 29 vs. 19 in 2013, and curlyleaf pondweed is still at 37 vs. 30 in 2013.

Lake Champlain has the longest list of invasives, with Spiny Water Flea (a zooplankton which sticks to fish 
lines and boats) added in 2015. Josh Mulhollem, while visiting in 2015, expressed concern that Zebra Mussels 
would happily thrive in Lake Harvey if introduced. Fortunately boats are being washed after departing from Lake 
Champlain at cooperative car washes, and trucks containing boat wash equipment have been added to some on 
lake locations. The zebra mussels can latch to boats while still invisible larva.

Although the increases in invasive species may be stabilized, there have been rapid increases in both numbers 
and types in the past. And I fear that global warming may cause currently well behaved lifeforms to become 
problems. So ideally no new species should be added to any lake. Boaters have become increasingly aware and 
cooperative by washing boats between visits to different bodies of water. I worry about kayaks because they can 
be dragged out of water over algae (including rock snot?) covered rocks and through mud, which could embed any 
contamination. And they visit more water bodies than large boats. Rinsing boats after use, allowing 4 to 7 days in 
the sun, and removing any inside water, if present, is key to safeguarding our lake. Prevention is paramount.

Prevention is the Only Cure! Help us Keep Lake Harvey Pure!

Photo credit: ABCDCreative :: abcdcreative.com
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The FOVLAP Annual Meeting will be held at the Steak House on the Barre -Montpelier Road on Monday, July 
24, 2017.  The morning offers a presentation on the Clean Water Imitative Program roadmap toolkit along with 
FOVLAP business. In the afternoon a panel discussion from local watershed associations presents their work 
form support and funding through the Leahy Summit.  Don’t forget the lake association reports and door prizes!  
We are all very excited about these two terrific and informative events.  More information may be found on the 
FOVLAP website www.vermontlakes.org.

FOVLAP ANNUAL MEETING | Jackie Sprague

DAM UPDATE | Red Dufrense

The recommended next step is to perform a detailed boundary 
and topographic survey:

1.	 A boundary survey will identify and delineate the various 
land parcels and property owners that will be involved in the 
project.

2.	 Will result in a detailed graphic representation of topographic 
features that will be essential for concept development, 
project engineering, and permit acquisition.

3.	 Will resolve longstanding elevational discrepancies that have 
plagued prior surveys and studies.  

A suitable, comprehensive site survey is estimated at $20,000.

In early May, Dylan Ford will be meeting with the state ANR folks as well as some private and semi-private 
organizations that may be interested in funding this next step. ANR funding, which derives from EPA grants, may 
be sparse this year due to the political climate in Washington.

The sediment removal project of 2015 resulted in a restoration of the full width of the spillway.  This has lessened 
the frequency and the severity of, but not fully eliminated, the backflow events.

Barnet, Vermont is the beneficiary of a grant from the Vermont Department of Environmental Conservation to 
complete an Illicit Discharge Detection & Elimination (IDDE) Study.  The study will involve conducting an extensive 
survey of private and municipally-owned stormwater management systems discharging to waters of the State 
within the community.  The purpose of the study is to identify and eliminate potential pollution sources within 
these drainage systems. 

The VT DEC has contracted with Watershed Consulting Associates, LLC, and its subcontractors (the Contractors) 
to complete this field study during the summer and fall of 2017 and 2018.  The Contractors have been authorized 
by Town officials to field investigate the stormwater management systems, and to conduct water quality testing of 
effluent within these systems.  This will involve the Contractors traversing streams and their tributaries in Barnet.  
In the case of private property, the Contractors will seek out the property owner, if available, prior to walking the 
property.

For more information, go to www.lakeharvey.com to the IDDE Study posted under “Environment”.

IDDE ENVIRONMENTAL STUDY

Bill Biddle has seen the regular pair of loons since the week of April 23rd.  The nest warning signs have been 
placed in the channel to prevent boating disturbance that could cause nest failure. Usually nesting is completed by 
the end of June/early July, with occasional mid-July hatches. The channel nest site is very unusual but works b/c it 
provides marsh-like habitat and is mostly out of the way of boat and shoreline activity on the main lake, which is 
very developed and busy.  

Water Skiing:  When boating fast, just add loons to the list along with kayaks, canoes and swimmers as something 
to try to avoid.  If you see a loon or loon family in a certain part of the lake, just don’t boat fast in that area for 
the next 30 minutes.  The lake is plenty big to shift boating activity.   Chicks dive less quickly and deep than 
adults and are harder to see, but even adults can become habituated to boat traffic and not dive. – Eric Hanson

Please, pay attention!  

LOON UPDATE AND NOTES



The Lake Harvey Association Newsletter | Summer 2017

2016 was another very successful year for the Common 
Loon population in Vermont. A record number of 91 
nests were built with chicks hatching successfully. 
This exceeded the 87 nests recorded in 2015. There 
were seven new loon pairs who successfully hatched 
chicks on five lakes including Caspian Lake and Lake 
Fairlee. Several other loon pairs built nests but did not 
successfully hatch chicks on their first attempt.

Much of this new activity is due to the increased 
number of adult loons coming back to their natal lakes 
and seeking to establish nesting territories. Because 
so many lakes and ponds already have nesting pairs, 
the newcomers are forced to seek nesting territories on 
unoccupied ponds and lakes. There have been twelve 
new nesting territories formed in the last three years 
and 32 since 2008. According to Eric Hanson’s’ article in 
the Vermont Ecostudies 2016 newsletter, 16 of the new 
territories are in north central Vermont and seven in 
far northeast Vermont. Ten pairs have formed on larger 
lakes where other loon pairs are already established, 
including Lake Groton and Joe’s Pond, and seven 
other pairs chose ponds smaller than 50 acres which 
is considered a marginal size to sustain a loon nest. 
The first year success rate in a new territory is 50% 
compared to a nest success rate of 78% for established 
pairs, as observed since 2008.

The Harvey’s Lake loon pair successfully hatched a 
chick in late June of 2016 but the chick disappeared 
within a few days, almost certainly attacked and killed 
by an intruder loon. Intruder loons are adult breeding 
loons which have no territory but are trying to take 
over territory because they were born and raised on 
Harvey’s Lake or a nearby lake such Martin’s Pond. 
Loons return three to seven years after fledging and 
flying to the New England Coast in late Fall of their 
first year. Harvey’s has had six chicks fledge from 2011 
through 2015. Martin’s pond had about 40 chicks fledge 
in the 20 years between 1995 and 2014. In 2015 both 
Martin’s Pond chicks disappeared soon after hatching, 
probably attacked by intruder loons.

Another local predator that has become more of a 
threat is the bald eagle family which nests nearby  
along the Connecticut River and is often seen at 
Harvey’s lake perched in a tall pine tree along the 
lakeshore. Although we lament the loss of chicks to 

predators, our mission as Loon monitors and protectors 
is to help loons avoid human threats such as boat 
strikes or nest encroachment and provide rescue 
attempts for loons that are stranded on land, in small 
ponds too small for take off, or are in danger of being 
icebound in lakes that are freezing over.

This past December Wendy and Cap Raeder observed 
a loon in the middle of the lake in open water but 
without enough room to take off. This loon was 
probably stopping over at Harvey’s on its way to the 
New England coast. Eric Hanson was notified but the 
loon was too far from shore and the ice was too thin to 
attempt a rescue. Fortunately, there was a slight thaw, 
more water opened up and the loon disappeared with 
a good chance that it managed to take off in the one 
hundred foot long “runway” it needed to take flight. Cap 
Raeder saw it flapping furiously before it disappeared.

By the time you read this newsletter, the loons will 
probably be nesting in their usual location in the 
channel leading to the South Peacham Brook. The 
beaver dams have been dismantled and it will be 
interesting to see what the water levels are like in the 
channel this Spring. The Loon nesting warning signs will 
be in place from early May until the loons hatch their 
chicks and take them to the main lake, probably in mid 
to late June. Many thanks to Don and Bonnie Easter 
and Suzanne Puricelli for taking for of the nest warning 
signs. Kayaking is off limits in the channel until the 
loons have finished nesting. 

As the planning for a new dam in the channel takes 
place, it is gratifying to report that a consulting 
engineer, hired by the Town of Barnet, has asked for 
information about the loon nesting territory in the 
channel. We will be meeting with Bob Desrochers, from 
Fairbanks Mill, as planning and work progress.

Wishing everyone a beautiful summer of enjoyment 
on Harvey’s Lake and continued protection of our loon 
residents!

Concerned about loons at Harvey’s Lake? 

Contact Jan Parsons, Loon monitor for Harvey’s Lake,  
at 802-633-2298 or 508-314-0922 (cell).   
jpeacham@aol.com

Eric Hanson, Vermont Loon Conservation project 
coordinator: 802-586-8064. ehanson@vtecostudies.org

LOON REPORT | Jan Parsons

Photo credit: ABCDCreative :: abcdcreative.com
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We are excited to announce that we are now on Facebook. Please come and like our page! You can find us by 
typing in facebook.com/Lake-Harvey-Association or simply search for Lake Harvey Association once in Facebook. 
This is a space that we hope you will find information about the lake, upcoming lake events and photos.  We 
encourage all to share the photographs of your time spent at beautiful Harvey’s, as well, as any interesting links 
or areas of interest. Also, if you have any questions or comments about the lake or area, this is a great space to 
post them. We look forward to hearing from you and seeing your beautiful photographs! 

LAKE HARVEY ASSOCIATION IS NOW ON FACEBOOK! | Natalie Kitchel

For those interested in learning more about the waterskiing course, we will be holding an 
informative meeting on Sunday June 18 at 1pm at the lake. We will be teaching people how 
to drive boats safely and appropriately 
through, as well as waterski through the 
course. We are also seeking members who 
enjoy waterskiing and would like to work 
together to improve each other’s skills and 
techniques. It’s another fun way to enjoy 
the lake and meet others! All are welcome! 
If you have any questions or are planning 
to attend the meeting, please email me at 
nataliekitchel@gmail.com.

WATERSKIING ANNOUNCEMENT | Natalie Kitchel

IMPORTANCE OF LAKE HARVEY COMMUNITY | Gail Flynn
Harvey’s Lake may be small, but our connections to Harvey are not! Neighbors, friends and acquaintances only 
add to the richness. Knowing our neighbors and waving as boats go by may seem small, but what would the lake 
be like without each other? We all have a big common thread that brings us joy.

WHAT TO DO ON A RAINY DAY AT HARVEY’S
Gail Flynn will be offering collage workshops in her studio this summer. No experience necessary!! The cost will 
be $10 to cover materials and prep. If you are interested and would like to be notified when they are happening 
email: gailflynn00@gmail.com, so it will be on file.  Please include your email address and phone number. (P.S. A 
glass of wine may be included depending on the time of the day)

ICE OUT 2017
After an early March temporary 
thaw, the ice went out belatedly 
at 5:43 AM on Easter morning, 
April 16th. 

This year’s lucky winner was 
Dotti Turek!
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LHA DAY EVENTS 2016

Barnet Fire Department Chicken BBQ.

Mmmm GOOD! Ice Cream Social.

Photo credit: Cedar Rock Photos

YOUNG AND OLD ALIKE ENJOYED OUR 2016 
ICE CREAM SOCIAL!

Photo credit: Cedar Rock Photos

Fireworks over the lake!

Photo credit: Cedar Rock Photos
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SUMMER 2017 AT HARVEY’S LAKE
EVENTS

DATE TIME EVENT CONTACT
June 18th 1:00 pm Waterski Course Informative Meeting at the Lake nataliekitchel@gmail.com

July 1st 10:00 am - 
4:00 pm

47th Annual Burklyn Summer Craft Fair
Bandstand Park, Lyndonville, Vermont www.Burklyn-Arts.org 

July 8th 10:00 am - 
12:00 pm

LAKE HARVEY ASSOCIATION  
ANNUAL MEETING
Harvey’s Lake Beach Pavilion location
(RAIN LOCATION - W. Barnet Presbyterian Church)

July 14th & 
15th LAKE HARVEY ASSOCIATION WEEKEND

Contact: 
lakeharveyassociation@

lakeharvey.com

July 14th 6:00 pm        
Potluck Party
Harvey’s Lake Beach Pavilion

Contact: Karla Cornelius  
802 633-2534

July 15th 8:00 am Mile long yard sale, West Barnet

12:30 pm Boat Parade (non-motorized boats) 2017 THEME -  
Heroes, Heroines and 

Villains
More Info or to Register - 

Jan Sherman 802 535-2832
1:00 pm Boat Parade (motorized boats)

TBD
Barnet Fire Department’s Chicken BBQ
(time & place to be announced)

For reservations call  
Ron Morse, 633-2595

4:00 - 5:30 pm
Ice Cream Social at Harvey’s Lake Pavilion
Boat parade awards
Kayak raffle winner to be announced

Contact:  
Red & Chris Dufrense

802 633-3711

Dusk Fireworks over lake

July 14th & 
15th

1:00 pm &  
6:00 pm

Circus Smirkus
“Midnight at the Museum”
Green Mountain Mall, St. Johnsbury, Vermont

Info & Tickets  
www.smirkus.org

July 15th Loon Watch Day 
Annual one day count throughout Vermont

Eric Hansen 
802 586-8064

July 23rd  11:00 am - 
1:00 pm     

Eleventh Annual LHA Donor Reward  
Champagne Brunch 
Connibuck Lodge

RSVP to hosts  
Karla & Harry Cornelius 

802 633-2534

Be sure to check our website lakeharvey.com for more upcoming events and/or info.
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SUMMER 2017 AT HARVEY’S LAKE
EVENTS

DATE TIME EVENT CONTACT

July 24th FOVLAP Annual Meeting
Steak House, Barre-Montpelier Road

Info at  
www.vermontlakes.org

August 18th & 
19th

Peacham Acoustic Music Festival
Peacham, Vermont 

Tickets:  
www.catamountarts.org 

802 748-2600

August 23rd - 
27th

10:00 am-
10:00 pm

172nd Annual Caledonia County Fair 
1 Fairground Road, Lyndonville, Vermont

802 748-4208 

802 626-8101  
(during fair only)  

www.vtfair.com 

Sept 9th 9:00 am- 
5:00  pm Fall Foliage Craft Show 

Fenton Chester Arena, Lyndon Center, Vermont
802 626-0361

Sept 10th 10:00 am- 
3:00 pm

Sept 10th 9:00 am
St. Johnsbury Walk to End Alzheimer’s
Welcome Center, 51 Depot Square, St. Johnsbury

Sept 30th 10:00 am – 
6:00 pm

Fall Foliage Festival East Burke Village www.burkevermont.com

Oct 1st 	 10:00 am – 
4:00 pm

Autumn on the Green - Arts, crafts, food, fun
Danville Town Green

www.autumnonthegreen.
org

Oct 2nd –  
Oct 8th

NORTHEAST KINGDOM FALL 
FOLIAGE FESTIVAL 

www.lakeharvey.com 
www.nekchamber.com

Oct 5th Peacham Day – Lunch, arts & crafts, special 
farmer’s market, ghost walk, spaghetti dinner  

Oct 6th
Barnet Day 
Pancake breakfast, crafts, european coffee hour, 
wagon rides, tours, ham dinner

Oct 7th

10:00 am 
(registration)

11:00 am 
(race)

Ducky Day 2017 - Rubber Ducky Race 
Ben’s Mill, Barnet, Vermont www.bensmill.com

Oct 7th
Groton Day 
Lumberjack breakfast, parade, music, world 
famous chicken pot pie dinner
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LAKE HARVEY NOTECARDS 

Retail price is $2.95 each, available at local stores.  
Members only can buy 12 for just $24.00, plus $3.00 
shipping & handling - send check to Lake Harvey 
Association, PO Box 86, Barnet VT  05821.

If you are not a member, join now!


